RICHLAND FIRE DEPARTMENT

December 11th, 2023 MINUTES


1. Scott Banker called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. at the Fire Station.
2. It was determined that the meeting was posted and properly noticed.
3. Roll call was taken with the following present: Kathy Maly, Wayne Morse, Jean Nicks, Gordie Brockway, Barb Brockway, Kurt Monson, Steve Michel, Calvin Sebranek, Scott Banker, Pat Marshall, Dave Fry, Todd Coppernoll, Tom McCarthy, Steve Downs, Scott Gald, Brent Parker, Steve Krueger, and Lacey Luxton. A quorum was present.  
4. Motion by Dave Fry, second by Calvin Sebranek to approve the agenda. Motion carried. 

5. Motion by Steve Downs, second by Dave Fry to approve the minutes of the last meeting. Motion carried.
6. Lacey Luxton reviewed the treasurer’s report. At the last meeting the balance in the checking account at The People’s Community Bank was $258,036.24. Payroll total was $2,435.15, total bills paid were $5,355.77, and total deposits were $6,424.69. Leaving a balance in The People’s Community Bank checking account of $256,670.01. At the last meeting the balance in the checking account at the Richland County Bank was $29,774.56. Bills paid were $1,009.92. Leaving a balance in the Richland County Bank checking account of $28,764.64. The balance of the Money Market account at The People’s Community Bank at the last meeting was $310,917.97. Total interest credit was $1,086.09 leaving a balance of $312,004.06. The balance of the Vehicle Replacement account at The People’s Community Bank at the last meeting was $186,194.72. Total interest credit was $650.40 leaving a balance of $186,845.12. Motion by Dave Fry, second by Steve Downs to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.  
7. The bills were presented for payment. Check #8745-8748 for $2,435.15 was for payroll, check #8722-8725,8732-8744 and EFT payments for $5,355.77 was for bills. Motion by Dave Fry, second by Calvin Sebranek to accept the bills as listed and approve payment of the bills. Motion carried.
8. Chief’s Report:  Fire calls were reviewed by Chief Gald. On the 20th there was a retirement party for Barry Roghair and Jerry Stibbe. Jason Pilla and Mike Czys with the Richland Center Police drug task force helped educate the fire department on different drugs they might encounter during a call. The Primary School and Schreiber East held a meeting regarding ammonia leak training. Fire department has been cleaning up the fire station the past couple of months. Department is looking at different gear. FEMA grants were denied. 
9. Old Business: None
10. New Business: None
11. Citizen Input: None
12. Other business to come before the Board: None
13. Set agenda for the next meeting. 
a. The standard agenda should be used.
14. Next meeting is scheduled for January 8th, 2024 at 7:00 P.M. in the Fire Station.
15. Motion by Kathy Maly, second by Steve Downs to adjourn.  Motion carried at 7:21 pm.

a. Respectfully Submitted, Lacey K. Luxton, Secretary / Treasurer
